Minutes of 510th meeting of the Canterbury Regional
Council held in the Council Chamber, 200 Tuam Street,
Christchurch on Tuesday 24 March 2020 at 3.06pm
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Present

Chair Jenny Hughey, Deputy Chair Peter Scott, Councillors Tane Apanui, Phil Clearwater,
Grant Edge, Nicole Marshall, Claire McKay, Lan Pham, and John Sunckell.

By audio visual link: Councillors Megan Hands, lan Mackenzie, Elizabeth McKenzie, Craig
Pauling and Vicky Southworth

Management and officers present

Bill Bayfield (Chief Executive), Tafflyn Bradford-James (Director Communications and
Engagement), Nadeine Dommisse (Chief Operating Officer), Miles McConway (Director
Finance and Corporate Services), Stefanie Rixecker (Director Science), Catherine Schache
(General Counsel), and Louise McDonald (Senior Committee Advisor).

Amanda Douglas — Wynn Williams

Report writers and other staff were also present.

1. Welcome and Karakia



Due to the COVID-19 situation and the Government announcement of moving to level
4 shutdown this Extraordinary Council meeting advertised for 26 March 2020 was
brought forward to Tuesday 24 March (pursuant to Standing Orders 2.14).

Councillors Hughey, Apanui, Clearwater, Edge, Mackenzie, Marshall, McKay, Pham,
Scott and Sunckell were in attendance and formed the quorum.

Crs Hands, McKenzie, Pauling and Southworth joined the meeting by audio visual link.
Due to issues with technology, Crs Hands and Southworth missed item 5.2 and the late
item (Harbourmaster — Navigation Safety).

Chair Hughey opened the meeting and Cr Scott provided a karakia.

The Chair confirmed that members had received the following tabled documents:
e |tem 5.1 — Emergency Committee — revised report

e Item 6 — Other Business — Late ltem — Harbourmaster's Powers — Navigation
Safety

e Item 7 — Public Excluded — Chief Executive Recruitment Process report and the
unconfirmed minutes from the meeting of the Chief Executive Employment,
Performance and Remuneration Committee

2. Apologies

There were no apologies.

3. Conflicts of interest

There were no conflicts of interest declared.

4. Deputations and Petitions

There were no deputations or petitions.

5. Matters for Council Decision
Item 5.2 was taken first

52 Fees and Charges — Statement of Proposal
Refer to pages 9 to 14 of the agenda

Councillors supported the recommendations but questioned the proposed timeframe in
light of the COVID-19 situation.

The Chief Executive advised that the timeframe was not bound by this decision and
staff will review the timeframe and come back to Councillors.

Resolved

That the Council:


















